
Wyoming education options act. 21LSO-0208, 1.1

HB0106

FISCAL NOTE

The fiscal impact is indeterminable. 

The bill requires a school district to include within its average daily membership 
(ADM), a student enrolled in a private school for which a parent or guardian seeks 
reimbursement for allowable educational expenditures. The amount reimbursed to a 
parent or guardian is the actual allowable educational expenditures for the private 
school, up to 50 percent of the school district’s per student foundation program 
amount, less reimbursements. 

The Department of Education indicates there are approximately 5,100 students not 
enrolled in public schools that may be eligible to be included in school districts’ 
ADM. If all 5,100 students were included in the school districts’ ADM, it would 
increase the statewide foundation program amount by approximately $64.8 million in 
FY 2022, $65.9 million in FY 2023 and $67.5 million in FY 2024, using the education 
resource block grant model’s per ADM cost before reimbursements. 

This will have an indeterminable expenditure increase in the form of entitlement 
payments and an indeterminable revenue decrease in the form of recapture payments 
to the school foundation program account.

NOTICE-AGENCY ESTIMATE OF ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT REQUESTED

This bill has administrative impact that appears to increase duties or 
responsibilities of one or more state agencies and may impact agency spending or 
staffing requirements. As introduced, the bill does not modify any state agency 
budget or current personnel authorizations.
The following state agencies will be asked to provide their estimate of the 
administrative fiscal impact prior to the first committee meeting held to consider 
the bill:

Department of Education
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